
CAMCIG conference call December 6, 2010, 2:30-4 pm 

Minutes 

Present: Xiaoli Li (UCD, chair), Sara Shatford Layne (UCLA), Jim Dooley (UCM, recorder), Manuel Urrizola 

(UCR), Anna DeVore (UCSB), Lai-Ying Hsiung (UCSC), Linda Barnhart (UCSD), Lisa Rowlison de Ortiz (UCB) 

Absent: Brad Eden (HOTS), Wanda Jazayeri (UCI) 

1.  Announcements 

 UCSB is creating bib records for dissertations from data supplied by the Graduate School; also 

globally deleting hybrid data from serial records 

 UCR—new metadata librarian beginning January 3 

 UCD—today is first day for new acting University Librarian 

2.  CAMCIG membership 

CAMCIG agreed that the SCP administrative leader should be added and that this person can serve as 

liaison to the SCP Advisory Committee.  He/she will not be in the rotation to serve as CAMCIG chair. 

ACTION: Linda and Anna will send Xiaoli revised language regarding RLF participation in CAMCIG. 

ACTION: Xiaoli will send revised charge to CAMCIG for final approval and then to HOTS along with 

background information, hopefully in time for the next HOTS conference call. 

3. Creation of notes for offline digital content, especially audio files made from wire recordings (Anna) 

UCSB is facing this situation and asked if systemwide guidelines were needed.  It was suggested to look 

at Google Book/HathiTrust records as possible analogous.  CAMCIG decided that UCSB should proceed 

and test ways of handling this situation; if successful, these approaches could form the basis for 

systemwide guidelines. 

4. Cataloging print versions of born-digital dissertations (Manuel) 

Should there be a CAMCIG policy on the preferred approach whether to treat such print versions as 

reprints or reproductions?  CAMCIG decided that campuses can treat such versions as either reprints or 

reproductions.  CAMCIG did not see any benefit in treating them as simultaneous publications. 

5. Discussion of draft report on leveraging vendor data. 

CAMCIG felt that the description of the University of Washington process in the report is unclear and 

requested additional explanation.  It was felt that the report could apply to either individual campuses 

or to SCP.  There could be additional discussion of the relationship between ILS providers and other 

available services.  A concern was raised that the use of vendor records may adversely affect the 

CONSER program. 



ACTION: CAMCIG members should send additional comments to Sara. 

6. The next CAMCIG call is scheduled for January 3, but several members cannot attend. 

ACTION: Xiaoli will send a Doodle poll to arrange a time after ALA Midwinter for the January conference 

call. 

    


